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SHHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MEETING MINUTES – THURSDAY, September 6, 2007
The General Membership Meeting of the South Hagerstown High School Alumni Association was called to order at 7:05 p.m. in the school’s Media Center by Karen R. Luther 974) (proxy for President Phil Petry (63) who entered the meeting at 7:35 p.m. and in the absence of the Vice President) with the following members present:  Phil Haynes (61), Barb Seacrist Churchey (65), Danny H. Kline (65), Tobey Anderson (61), Suzie Gozora (68), Melinda Killsneier (59), Dick Rowland (58), Tim Steiner (Treasurer) (68), Jim Young (60), Judy Gossard (57), Terry Gossard (57), Nick Carter (57), Jeff Harrison (71), Jeff DeLauder (73), Laura Horning (86), Vickie Layton (71), and Christy Moser (81).

Karen informed the membership present that President Petry would be attending the meeting upon finishing volleyball officiating that unexpectedly entered overtime.

ALUMNI PICNIC - Karen informed the attendees that she and Phil spoke with Pat Steiner at Beaver Creek County Club and viewed the facilities/layout/logistics for the picnic to be held on September 9.  Phil will procure the paper products and drinks (sodas and bottled water).  He will also acquire and prepare the food (pulled pork/beef and baked beans, etc.).  Tim said that Beaver Creek Country Club would provide tubs and ice for the drinks.  Jim Young was requested to bring his “donation box” to the picnic.  Entry will be on the “honor system” with payments for guests being directed to Phil so that a table does not have to be manned during the event and everyone can enjoy and socialize.

PANCAKE BREAKFAST – The originally scheduled date of November 10, 2007 conflicts with the Lions Club Breakfast and may result in decreased ticket sales.  Laura (VP SHHS Band Boosters) mentioned that a Tournament of Bands is scheduled at the school for November 3; it was decided that this date should be avoided.  Therefore, it was the consensus of the membership to move the date of the event to November 17, 2007.  Phil is to check with Jim Winters and the school to verify that this is an acceptable date.  

HOMECOMING “SOCK HOP” – It was the consensus of the membership to have 500 tickets printed for sale for the sock hop.  Tobey Anderson will follow-up on this task and acquire the printed tickets for sale at $5.00 each.  Tickets will be able to be purchased at the school’s Main Office.  Phil will be requested to check with Jim Winters about the athletic boosters operating the concession stand in the gym during the dance.  It was also suggested that Laura provide a box of various SHHS Christmas Ornaments for sale at the picnic.  A vote was taken on whether to call the event a “sock hop” or just a “dance”; it was decided to continue with the “sock hop” name.  Vickie will handle advertising the event in the local media.  Membership was informed that Phil had acquired Alumnus Lou Scalley to DJ the event. 

SHHS BAND BOOSTERS – Band Boosters VP and fellow SHHS Alumni, Laura Horning (301-745-5448), mentioned that the band’s finances are in dire need of funds and any assistance from the Alumni Association would be greatly appreciated.  Laura showed SHHS Christmas Ornaments (various years and 50th Anniversary) that the Band Boosters have and are selling for $4.00 each.  She also said advertising space is available on the bands equipment trailer for $250.00; this fee also includes inclusion in the bands two (2) programs at the shows this year.  Laura also stated that former Boonsboro High School Band Director, Heath Wilcox, is the new band director and had positive comments about  him.

TREASURER’S REPORT – Treasurer Tim Steiner reported a balance of $3,703.19 in the Alumni Account.  He has also received a few membership applications with funds as well as a check for $130.00 for the special 50th Anniversary programs that were furnished to a member for a class reunion.

STADIUM NAMING – An inquiry was made as to whether the Alumni Association was going to participate in the issue of renaming the Stadium.  It was noted that first a petition of 75% of the current student body must be secured before consideration can be entertained concerning a new name.

E-MAILS AND WEB SITE - Members also requested that when e-mails (Minutes, notices, etc.) go out, could they please be so indicated by "SHHS Alumni....." in the “Subject” line.  They stated that people who don't know that Patti Sowers is Secretary to the Alumni Association and receive her e-mails without a subject line are deleting the e-mails without reading them....afraid of viruses and spam mail.  It was suggested that the Minutes of meetings be posted on the web site; Jeff D. will investigate this further.

GOLF TOURNAMENT – Phil stated that the date of Thursday, June 19, 2008 has been secured for the golf tournament at Beaver Creek Country Club.  Christy was requested to have the issue of the joint “athletic boosters-alumni association” tournament brought up for consideration/approval at the SHHS Athletic Boosters meeting on September 10 and that the two groups would equally share in the proceeds of the tournament.  Phil also said that Dick Martin has volunteered to be the lead organizer for the event.  He also suggested that the planning committee be made up of ten (10) members with each acquiring approximately four (4) foursomes for the tournament. 

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 27, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. in the Media Center or Cafeteria (depending on availability).
ADJOURNED at 8:15 p.m.  Unanimously approved.

Prepared by Karen R. Luther and

Respectfully submitted by,

___________________________

Patti M. Sowers, Secretary

___________________________
Philip S. Petry, President

